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Give the Gift of Mobility, 
Dignity, and Opportunity

Maker of the MOBILITY CART since 1994.

Our mission: Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia’s mission is to provide appropriate mobility 
for all of God’s children in need. We seek to provide mobility first for those in greatest need and 

with the least resources in poor or underdeveloped countries.

MO – Columbia

®

MO – Columbia

®

Packed, Moved, 
Unpacked, Organizing 
and Producing

In July, we moved the shop truckload by 
truckload. Whew!
Dozens of volunteers worked as teams on each end of the 
move to load and unload multiple semis.  Dell Epperson, 
board Trustee & building committee, led the team at the old 
shop on Heriford Rd.  The old building was left bare.

Dennis Canote, board Trustee & building committee, led the team at 
the new shop on E Meyer Industrial Drive.  It was hot and tiring work 
in July.   Unloading boxes and organizing ensued over many days and 
weeks.  The office and conference rooms of the new site was the last 
to be completed and have furniture to move into.  So the office move 
happened separately.  The shop is in Mobility Cart production, but the 
office is still in process.

At the end of July, Jim Wall, board Trustee, and Mel West, our founder, 
did the first ceremonial first cart build.  

These are some excerpts of emails Gary sent to volunteers to give you a 
feel of recent activity.

July 29 Yes we are building carts again.  I hope to see my assembly teams 
soon…. AND WE ALL WEAR MASKS. 

August 4 We are building 15-25 carts a week - all three styles.  Right now to 
keep social distancing practiced as much as possible we are packing twice a 
week.  So today we boxed 12 and again on Thursday we will box whatever we 
make in 3 days of working…. New volunteers toured today so the word is out, 
we still are a great place to work.

(continued on next page)

Philanthropy Award

Mel & Barbara were awarded the 2019 Outstanding Spirit of 
Philanthropy Award last fall by the AFP, Central MO Chapter.  They 
were nominated by The Community Foundation of Central MO.

4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296
United States of America

Heriford warehouse cleared out.

New building in operation.
Location: 4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia MO

Jim Wall & Mel West build ceremonial 1st cart.

83 Year Old 
Francisco Gets Help

Good afternoon, all. 
Attached are pictures of Francisco.  He’s 83 years old and 
has been struggling with his mobility due to severe arthritis.  
Francisco recently came to our office in Ciudad Sandino and 
was supplied with a Mobility Cart, which he is thrilled to have.  
He said it was a miracle to find this new transportation and he 
is very happy and thankful for the support. 

Thanks for all you do to make the world a better place. 

Megan Herrera
Executive Director
Rainbow Network

(headquartered in MO and operates in Nicaragua)

Severe arthritis was causing difficulties.

What Is National Philanthropy 
Day?
It is a special day set aside on the fifteenth of 

November. In 1986 President Reagan signed 

the official NPD proclamation. NPD celebrates 

the  endless daily contributions individuals and 

organizations across the world make to countless 

causes and missions.

Mel and Barbara West - December 2018

Remembering our Promises
(Located on our website under “About”)

We promise to never sell or share our donor list. All your information will be strictly confidential.

“If you want to make others 
happy, practice compassion. 
If you want to be happy, 
practice compassion”

Dalai Lama

Your new shop 
building is located at:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296

Match highlight:
Mid-Summer $20,000 Match Offer!
We are blessed again to have an opportunity to have your gift doubled up to $20,000 this summer.  67 Mobility Carts 
could magically become 134 carts with your gifts.  Our production shop is set up at the new location and in full swing 
with your help.

mobility cart DoNatioN slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

coNtact us
1908 Heriford Road, Columbia, MO 65202    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

• Lester L. Chrisman by Paul & Mary Cross

• Aileen Garvin’s mother by Kathy & Andy 
Maynard

• Gilbert C. Felling by Mark Felling

• Marilyn Menges by Kara Hawthorne, 
Phyllis Pamela Wark, Sharon Mingucci, 
Sandra Givens, and Alberta Campbell

• Martha Philippi by Kathy Perks

• Gerald Arthur by Amanda Polson

• Maple Grove UMC by Dick and Mary Ann 
Brasher

• Mel West by Shirley & Paul Baer

• Mel & Barbara West by the Rotary South 
Club members totaling $6,100.  (Fam-
ily gifts will be recorded & posted in the 
next issue.)

• The West Family by Martin West

your Gifts GiveN iN memory:your Gifts GiveN iN hoNor:

Gifts GiveN last quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to 
good use building and shipping mobility to others in need.
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• Merle Robinson by Marylou Robinson

• Olin West by Ken & Lila Roller

• Ruth & Art Witt by Richard Baumann, 
Judith Witt-Croswhite
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voluNteer spotliGht
casteels share missioNs with their 
GraNDchilDreN

Kathy & John Casteel asked for a tour of  our shop.  Their idea is to 
expose their grandchildren to a mission and then fundraise for it over 
the summer.  This year they picked Mobility Carts.   Thank you for 
helping us to operate a shop and share it.

“Hi Gary, Thank you again for giving our 
grandchildren a tour of  the Columbia branch of  
Mobility Worldwide.  It was a great experience.   Please 
feel free to show them to the men that helped the kids 
assemble the cart.  Kathy Casteel  6/2018”

“maN is most 
uNiquely humaN wheN 
he turNs obstacles 
iNto opportuNities”

- eric hoffer

Director’s columN oN voluNteers
25th aNNiversary comiNG 2019
Our number one Promise is to keep you our donor informed about our news.   We are on track to build 35 carts per 
week in 2018, translates into 1,820 mobile persons with a breath of  freedom from living on the ground.   Thank you for 
creating a successful year for our non-profit.  What does 2019 bring?

Our 25th anniversary will bring a goal of  building 50 carts per week.  To build that many we will need storage space.   A 
new building project is being studied by our Board to add significant space available to store more, build more and 
continue to support the sewing project and The Container 
Project for Nicaragua and Rainbow Network.

At $300.00 each, the budget says we need weekly income of  
$15,000.  Here is how you can help.   November 27 is Giving 
Tuesday, a day to support your favorite non-profit.  December 
brings COMOGIVES.  All gifts on Giving Tuesday and 
throughout December are directed to our mission of  lifting 
up one more person.  Go to www.comogives.com and take 
the pledge for this season.  Consider doing some peer to peer 
fundraising through CoMoGives’ campaign.

Come and volunteer at the shop.  Notice in this photo that we 
have support by Black and Gold.  Two Mizzou wrestlers (on cart 
and with sign) Taylor Watkins and Dylan Wisman provided the 
lifting power to load 196 cart boxes for Kenya.  Often volunteers 
need community service hours.  Our seniors need to feel 
worthiness in retirement.   The Rock Bridge HS National Honor 
Society is bringing 5-10 members each month during this school 
year.  Your help is needed too.

25 years of  life changing events are ending; will you be part of  
the next 25 years?

Mizzou wrestlers help load a shipment.

GiviNG from your ira the requireD 
miNimum DoNatioN (rmD)
Retirees can give up to $100,000 to charity tax-free from an IRA, 403b or 401k and have it count as their required 
minimum distribution for the year. 

As you know, if  you are over age 70½, the government requires you to take out a minimum distribution before the end 
of  the year.  If  you want to give some of  that money to a charity, like Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia, you can 
now make a tax-free transfer from your IRA, 403b or 401k and keep the distribution out of  your taxable income.  That 
could ensure that most or all of  your Social Security benefits remain tax free and also help you avoid the Medicare high-
income surcharge.  Here are some common questions and answers. 

Can I give my RMD to charity now, or do I have to wait until December like I have in the past?

You can give your RMD to charity anytime during the year. 

Can I withdraw the money from my IRA and then write a check to charity, or do I need to transfer the money 
directly?

               IRA $$$ =
The tax-free transfer won’t count if  you withdraw the money from the IRA first and then make a contribution to the 
charity. You need to transfer the money directly from the IRA to the charity for it to count as the tax-free transfer.  Ask 
your IRA, 403b or 401k administrator for assistance or call the MW office about making a direct transfer.  If  you have 
check-writing privileges for your IRA, you can write a check directly to Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia.   

Note: Be sure to contact your tax advisor for your specific situation.

richarD Gets to school iN keNya
(check out this Newly posteD story oN the viDeos paGe of our website.)
From Partners for Care: “Richard is an 18-year-old class eight 
student at St. Francis Rehabilitation Project in Malindi, Kilifi 
County.  Partners for Care gifted Richard with a Mobility Cart 
which he uses to go to school.  Thanks to Mobility Worldwide”

“philaNthropy is commeNDable, but 
it must Not cause the philaNthropist 
to overlook the circumstaNces 
of ecoNomic iNjustice which make 
philaNthropy Necessary”

- martiN luther kiNG
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Mizzou wrestlers help load a shipment.

GiviNG from your ira the requireD 
miNimum DoNatioN (rmD)
Retirees can give up to $100,000 to charity tax-free from an IRA, 403b or 401k and have it count as their required 
minimum distribution for the year. 

As you know, if  you are over age 70½, the government requires you to take out a minimum distribution before the end 
of  the year.  If  you want to give some of  that money to a charity, like Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia, you can 
now make a tax-free transfer from your IRA, 403b or 401k and keep the distribution out of  your taxable income.  That 
could ensure that most or all of  your Social Security benefits remain tax free and also help you avoid the Medicare high-
income surcharge.  Here are some common questions and answers. 

Can I give my RMD to charity now, or do I have to wait until December like I have in the past?

You can give your RMD to charity anytime during the year. 

Can I withdraw the money from my IRA and then write a check to charity, or do I need to transfer the money 
directly?

               IRA $$$ =
The tax-free transfer won’t count if  you withdraw the money from the IRA first and then make a contribution to the 
charity. You need to transfer the money directly from the IRA to the charity for it to count as the tax-free transfer.  Ask 
your IRA, 403b or 401k administrator for assistance or call the MW office about making a direct transfer.  If  you have 
check-writing privileges for your IRA, you can write a check directly to Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia.   

Note: Be sure to contact your tax advisor for your specific situation.

richarD Gets to school iN keNya
(check out this Newly posteD story oN the viDeos paGe of our website.)
From Partners for Care: “Richard is an 18-year-old class eight 
student at St. Francis Rehabilitation Project in Malindi, Kilifi 
County.  Partners for Care gifted Richard with a Mobility Cart 
which he uses to go to school.  Thanks to Mobility Worldwide”

“philaNthropy is commeNDable, but 
it must Not cause the philaNthropist 
to overlook the circumstaNces 
of ecoNomic iNjustice which make 
philaNthropy Necessary”

- martiN luther kiNG



Mobility Cart Donation Slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296                                                    573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

Contact Us
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia, MO 65201-8296    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

Gifts Given Last Quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to good 
use building and shipping mobility to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665
9009

Gifts Given In Memory:
•	 William Appelgate by Mary Tibbs

•	 James Edward Ballenger by Ray & Linda McKenzie

•	 Bob Battern by Doris Battern

•	 William Boyd by Rachel Lee

•	 Irene Dugger and Lorraine Hilgedick by Ellen Dugger

•	 Peggy Jean Endley by V. Paul & Kim Ratcliffe

•	 Howard Fox by Shirley Ryan

•	 Ichiro by Sandy Matsuda 

•	 Herschel Lichtenberby by Tom & Patty Derks by First United 
Methodist Presbyterian Church

•	 John Maynard by James Powell, Johnny & Jetta McMinn, Barbara 
& Larry Petty

•	 Dennis McGarity by Richard & Marilyn Sherman

•	 Randy Meuir by Alma Meuir

•	 Janet Newberg by Linda Watkins

Gifts Given In Honor:
•	 Pastor Woody Berry by Berry & Jo Azdell

•	 Dick Curry by Rebecca Curry

•	 Dad, Larry, and Dick by Barbara Wolf

•	 Harold Enslen by Donald Hatfield

•	 Bill Gortmaker’s welding by Mark Wegener

•	 Kathy & Andy Maynard by Kathy Perks

•	 Jeff Moran by Courtney Moran

•	 David Pittman by Paul Pevsner

•	 Shirlee Poore by Karla Poore-Malaney

•	 Betty Purkey by Betty Letzig

•	 Bob Ragland by Teddy Arthur

•	 Charles Roberts by Dorothy Watson

•	 Carol & Dale Sechler by Stephen Dolan & Lisa Sechler

•	 Melchior (Mel) Wagner, Jr. by Anne Wagner, Ronald & Barbara 
Ridenhour, Martha & Paul Metzler

•	 Paul and Robin Remington Wallace by PET Mobility Project 
Foundation, Inc.

•	 Walt and Norma Wilkening by Harold & Patsy Garner

•	 Lucy Zahler by Joe & Pat Powell

•	 MaKenzie, Lonnie, Nathaniel, and Ezekial Rogers by Barb & 
Gene DeKruif

•	 George Tatum by Minna Appleby

•	 June Vickery by Elsie Heller

•	 Jim Weisbrook by Chris Weisbrook

•	 Mel West by Stan Grebing, Roberto & Lilliam Perez, Gene & 
Dana Harris, Diana & Preston Chapel

•	 The West Family by Martin West

•	 Mel & Barbara West 75th anniversary by Harrold & Nancy 
Ankeney, Elizabeth Cannon, Alaine Jones, Rich & Carol Oliver, 
Robert & Carol Cannon

Built in 2020
657

Volunteer Highlight
Larry Hills 
We want to pay tribute to all our volunteers over our 26 years of mission.  They 
have been a dedicated team.  Occasionally we are saddened as one passes.  We put 
their name, city and state on a memorial plaque in our building.

Larry Hills recently passed.  He was the missionary in Africa that asked our 
founder, Mel West, for ‘one’ more thing back in 1994.  That became the Mobility 
Cart to which over 85,000 have been produced worldwide so far - over 26,000 in 
Columbia alone.  

Bob Battern worked assembling carts, making parts, and finally assembled 
shelving units.  He was awarded the 10 year volunteer plague in April 2018.  Soon 
after that he moved to IA.   He passed this year and his son sent this message to 
our Executive Director:

“Gary, I wanted to share with you my dad’s passing.   He had been battling cancer for about a year.  Mobility Worldwide 
MO – Columbia was such a big part of dad’s life during his years in Columbia.  He always took a great deal of pride in 
what you were accomplishing.  Please share this with dad’s friends there, he really missed them the past couple of years and 
often talked about wanting to come back to Columbia to see them.  Grace and Peace, John Battern”

“No one ever made a greater mistake 
than he who did nothing because he 
could only do a little.”

Edmund Burke

August 8 Instructor Harold Bossaller has the welding room ready for 
training as you can see in the attached photos.  There has been several 
volunteers wanting to learn how to weld and he is ready next week to 
train those…. I am shipping all pull carts to Hospital Sisters Mission in 
Springfield, IL…. 

I have requested a container to load out in the next couple of weeks 
to Kenya.  That will lower the inventory significantly before we get 
the influx of 58 carts from the Craft Beer and Carts (Rotaract Club 
fundraiser).  So after August 30 in addition to any carts built, we will 
have 58 carts to break down and box during September.  That will 
quickly fill another container for Kenya.  

August 13 Today on Thursday 
we boxed up 22 carts, good 

representation of all 3 styles…. The 
warehouse is storing all the supplies at about 
max acquisition.  We just got 6 months 
of tires and one year of L brackets from 
Hubbell Power Systems.  So we can store it 
all well with some empty spaces.

August 24 Last week our Board suggested in 
an air of safety and healthiness to cancel this 
year’s Aug 30 Craft Beer and Carts as well as 
the Open House on September 17…. 

Regarding the Open House:    Instead watch 
for the Facebook Live Tour and Interviews 
conducted that day around the shop.  You 
will get a tour hosted by Monica Pitts and 
MayeCreate Design. 

Thursday, September 17 @ Noon    
https://www.facebook.com/giftofmobility/events

In closing, this has been an amazing year between construction, packing & moving, and working with extra safety during 
the coronavirus.  We want to again thank the two major benefactor families who made the land purchase and building 
possible.  THANK YOU to the Wall Family and the Sauer Family.  And thanks to all of you that have supported us over 
the years in various ways that led us to this moment after 26 years.  It’s a new chapter.  We look forward to increasing 
production and shipping more Mobility Carts to those persons with leg handicaps around the world.

Board of Trustees and Staff

Organizing and Producing (Continued)

Mel test drives cart in the Assembly Room.

First ever in house welding shop.

060120 2020-01-09 2020-01-09 21877646 2020-07-31 11142299 2020-07-31 USD
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01-5609481-5621586

PET COLUMBIA, MO
1908 HERIFORD ROAD
COLUMBIA MO 65202

PET MISSOURI COLUMBIA INC.
1908 HERIFORD ROAD
COLUMBIA MO 65202

744 13,645.68 13,645.68

1 144 144 34047P KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8 EA 21.6300 3,114.72

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB

COO: China

2 384 384 00055-PET KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8LP EA 18.3400 7,042.56

3 CENTERED, 5/8 PEER BEARINGS

COO: China

3 72 72 01041P SMALL TURF FF 4.00-6LP EA 16.1500 1,162.80

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB

COO: China

4 144 144 01044P SMALL TURF FF 4.00-6LP EA 16.1500 2,325.60

3 CENTERED, 5/8 PBB

COO: China

           PACK SLIP # 10652226

PO BOX 732997
DALLAS TX 75373-2997

Your donations paid for 744 
mounted tires for $13,646.  
THANK YOU

 “When you do good things, and do them well, and let 
people know about it, good people want to help.”

Mel West

Our founder’s book of 
stories is still available 
for $20 with all 
proceeds going to build 
& ship more carts.  Or 
mail your check for 
$25 with postage and 
note ‘Mel’s book’ in 
the memo line.

One Damned 
Good Horse
s t o r i e s ,  w i t ,  a n d  w i s d o m

 

By Mel West

Mel West’s story, or part of it, is told in the pages of this book. With well over 1000 
Facebook posts and many other writings, this book has only a fraction of his wisdom. 
And he continues to add daily to that volume. His full life includes dairy farming, US 
Marine Corps service during World War II, seminary training and Methodist ministry, 
the Office of Creative Ministries in Columbia MO, volunteer work and member of the 
Board of Directors for Habitat for Humanity and Heifer Project, work with Rainbow 
Network and Alfalit, and many others. At a time of life when most of us would be in 
full retirement, Mel founded the PET Project in 1994, which later became Mobility 
Worldwide, that as of early 2019, has produced more than 75,000 hand-operated, three-
wheeled carts that are given to leg-handicapped people in more than 100 developing 
countries around the world. Those people are lifted off the ground upon which they 
have been crawling to a life of hope and dignity.

Jeffrey Moran, after a life in academics during which he taught biology, did laboratory 
research on snake and spider venoms, and worked as a science editor, has been a 
volunteer at the Columbia MO Mobility Worldwide shop since 2010. He has 
participated in several trips to Guatemala and Kenya to distribute mobility carts to 
leghandicapped and has seen first-hand the dramatic changes in the lives of the cart 
recipients who get this gift of mobility. He has written several diverse books, from 
Far, Far Off Broadway: Outdoor Dramas of the Midwest to Thermodynamics. He has 
written more than 200 songs, mostly about scientific topics, which he has performed 
at venues from Cooper’s Landing on the Missouri River near Columbia MO to the 
Smithsonian in Washington DC.

“These witty, wise, and often moving stories represent a remarkable life. Mel West 
possesses the true storyteller’s gift for drawing in the reader with vivid imagery while, 
incidentally, capturing the heart. The happy reader will discover in these pages bite-
sized vignettes of compassion, service, love, humanity, and faith. It is a book you will 
want to return to again and again, especially when you feel in need of hope; this book 
delivers it in spades.” 

–Rev. Patricia Adams Farmer, author of Embracing a Beautiful God

9 780578 217406

90000>
ISBN 978-0-578-21740-6
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CALL TO ALL MO 
STATEWORKERS: 
Our mobility mission is an approved charity for the MSECC 
(MO State Employees Charitable Campaign). Employees 
or retirees can pick charities and give thru their paychecks 
or pension checks. Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia 
has been a part of the fall campaign since 2008; our number 
is 9009. 2019 fall pledges are sponsoring 9 carts this year. 
Please help us spread the word to your friends and families 
that work for the state of MO and ask them give mobility 
thru MSECC 9009.



Mobility Cart Donation Slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296                                                    573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

Contact Us
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia, MO 65201-8296    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

Gifts Given Last Quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to good 
use building and shipping mobility to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665
9009

Gifts Given In Memory:
•	 William Appelgate by Mary Tibbs

•	 James Edward Ballenger by Ray & Linda McKenzie

•	 Bob Battern by Doris Battern

•	 William Boyd by Rachel Lee

•	 Irene Dugger and Lorraine Hilgedick by Ellen Dugger

•	 Peggy Jean Endley by V. Paul & Kim Ratcliffe

•	 Howard Fox by Shirley Ryan

•	 Ichiro by Sandy Matsuda 

•	 Herschel Lichtenberby by Tom & Patty Derks by First United 
Methodist Presbyterian Church

•	 John Maynard by James Powell, Johnny & Jetta McMinn, Barbara 
& Larry Petty

•	 Dennis McGarity by Richard & Marilyn Sherman

•	 Randy Meuir by Alma Meuir

•	 Janet Newberg by Linda Watkins

Gifts Given In Honor:
•	 Pastor Woody Berry by Berry & Jo Azdell

•	 Dick Curry by Rebecca Curry

•	 Dad, Larry, and Dick by Barbara Wolf

•	 Harold Enslen by Donald Hatfield

•	 Bill Gortmaker’s welding by Mark Wegener

•	 Kathy & Andy Maynard by Kathy Perks

•	 Jeff Moran by Courtney Moran

•	 David Pittman by Paul Pevsner

•	 Shirlee Poore by Karla Poore-Malaney

•	 Betty Purkey by Betty Letzig

•	 Bob Ragland by Teddy Arthur

•	 Charles Roberts by Dorothy Watson

•	 Carol & Dale Sechler by Stephen Dolan & Lisa Sechler

•	 Melchior (Mel) Wagner, Jr. by Anne Wagner, Ronald & Barbara 
Ridenhour, Martha & Paul Metzler

•	 Paul and Robin Remington Wallace by PET Mobility Project 
Foundation, Inc.

•	 Walt and Norma Wilkening by Harold & Patsy Garner

•	 Lucy Zahler by Joe & Pat Powell

•	 MaKenzie, Lonnie, Nathaniel, and Ezekial Rogers by Barb & 
Gene DeKruif

•	 George Tatum by Minna Appleby

•	 June Vickery by Elsie Heller

•	 Jim Weisbrook by Chris Weisbrook

•	 Mel West by Stan Grebing, Roberto & Lilliam Perez, Gene & 
Dana Harris, Diana & Preston Chapel

•	 The West Family by Martin West

•	 Mel & Barbara West 75th anniversary by Harrold & Nancy 
Ankeney, Elizabeth Cannon, Alaine Jones, Rich & Carol Oliver, 
Robert & Carol Cannon

Built in 2020
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Volunteer Highlight
Larry Hills 
We want to pay tribute to all our volunteers over our 26 years of mission.  They 
have been a dedicated team.  Occasionally we are saddened as one passes.  We put 
their name, city and state on a memorial plaque in our building.

Larry Hills recently passed.  He was the missionary in Africa that asked our 
founder, Mel West, for ‘one’ more thing back in 1994.  That became the Mobility 
Cart to which over 85,000 have been produced worldwide so far - over 26,000 in 
Columbia alone.  

Bob Battern worked assembling carts, making parts, and finally assembled 
shelving units.  He was awarded the 10 year volunteer plague in April 2018.  Soon 
after that he moved to IA.   He passed this year and his son sent this message to 
our Executive Director:

“Gary, I wanted to share with you my dad’s passing.   He had been battling cancer for about a year.  Mobility Worldwide 
MO – Columbia was such a big part of dad’s life during his years in Columbia.  He always took a great deal of pride in 
what you were accomplishing.  Please share this with dad’s friends there, he really missed them the past couple of years and 
often talked about wanting to come back to Columbia to see them.  Grace and Peace, John Battern”

“No one ever made a greater mistake 
than he who did nothing because he 
could only do a little.”

Edmund Burke

August 8 Instructor Harold Bossaller has the welding room ready for 
training as you can see in the attached photos.  There has been several 
volunteers wanting to learn how to weld and he is ready next week to 
train those…. I am shipping all pull carts to Hospital Sisters Mission in 
Springfield, IL…. 

I have requested a container to load out in the next couple of weeks 
to Kenya.  That will lower the inventory significantly before we get 
the influx of 58 carts from the Craft Beer and Carts (Rotaract Club 
fundraiser).  So after August 30 in addition to any carts built, we will 
have 58 carts to break down and box during September.  That will 
quickly fill another container for Kenya.  

August 13 Today on Thursday 
we boxed up 22 carts, good 

representation of all 3 styles…. The 
warehouse is storing all the supplies at about 
max acquisition.  We just got 6 months 
of tires and one year of L brackets from 
Hubbell Power Systems.  So we can store it 
all well with some empty spaces.

August 24 Last week our Board suggested in 
an air of safety and healthiness to cancel this 
year’s Aug 30 Craft Beer and Carts as well as 
the Open House on September 17…. 

Regarding the Open House:    Instead watch 
for the Facebook Live Tour and Interviews 
conducted that day around the shop.  You 
will get a tour hosted by Monica Pitts and 
MayeCreate Design. 

Thursday, September 17 @ Noon    
https://www.facebook.com/giftofmobility/events

In closing, this has been an amazing year between construction, packing & moving, and working with extra safety during 
the coronavirus.  We want to again thank the two major benefactor families who made the land purchase and building 
possible.  THANK YOU to the Wall Family and the Sauer Family.  And thanks to all of you that have supported us over 
the years in various ways that led us to this moment after 26 years.  It’s a new chapter.  We look forward to increasing 
production and shipping more Mobility Carts to those persons with leg handicaps around the world.

Board of Trustees and Staff

Organizing and Producing (Continued)

Mel test drives cart in the Assembly Room.

First ever in house welding shop.
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744 13,645.68 13,645.68

1 144 144 34047P KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8 EA 21.6300 3,114.72

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB

COO: China

2 384 384 00055-PET KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8LP EA 18.3400 7,042.56

3 CENTERED, 5/8 PEER BEARINGS

COO: China

3 72 72 01041P SMALL TURF FF 4.00-6LP EA 16.1500 1,162.80

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB
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           PACK SLIP # 10652226

PO BOX 732997
DALLAS TX 75373-2997

Your donations paid for 744 
mounted tires for $13,646.  
THANK YOU

 “When you do good things, and do them well, and let 
people know about it, good people want to help.”

Mel West

Our founder’s book of 
stories is still available 
for $20 with all 
proceeds going to build 
& ship more carts.  Or 
mail your check for 
$25 with postage and 
note ‘Mel’s book’ in 
the memo line.

One Damned 
Good Horse
s t o r i e s ,  w i t ,  a n d  w i s d o m

 

By Mel West

Mel West’s story, or part of it, is told in the pages of this book. With well over 1000 
Facebook posts and many other writings, this book has only a fraction of his wisdom. 
And he continues to add daily to that volume. His full life includes dairy farming, US 
Marine Corps service during World War II, seminary training and Methodist ministry, 
the Office of Creative Ministries in Columbia MO, volunteer work and member of the 
Board of Directors for Habitat for Humanity and Heifer Project, work with Rainbow 
Network and Alfalit, and many others. At a time of life when most of us would be in 
full retirement, Mel founded the PET Project in 1994, which later became Mobility 
Worldwide, that as of early 2019, has produced more than 75,000 hand-operated, three-
wheeled carts that are given to leg-handicapped people in more than 100 developing 
countries around the world. Those people are lifted off the ground upon which they 
have been crawling to a life of hope and dignity.

Jeffrey Moran, after a life in academics during which he taught biology, did laboratory 
research on snake and spider venoms, and worked as a science editor, has been a 
volunteer at the Columbia MO Mobility Worldwide shop since 2010. He has 
participated in several trips to Guatemala and Kenya to distribute mobility carts to 
leghandicapped and has seen first-hand the dramatic changes in the lives of the cart 
recipients who get this gift of mobility. He has written several diverse books, from 
Far, Far Off Broadway: Outdoor Dramas of the Midwest to Thermodynamics. He has 
written more than 200 songs, mostly about scientific topics, which he has performed 
at venues from Cooper’s Landing on the Missouri River near Columbia MO to the 
Smithsonian in Washington DC.

“These witty, wise, and often moving stories represent a remarkable life. Mel West 
possesses the true storyteller’s gift for drawing in the reader with vivid imagery while, 
incidentally, capturing the heart. The happy reader will discover in these pages bite-
sized vignettes of compassion, service, love, humanity, and faith. It is a book you will 
want to return to again and again, especially when you feel in need of hope; this book 
delivers it in spades.” 

–Rev. Patricia Adams Farmer, author of Embracing a Beautiful God

9 780578 217406

90000>
ISBN 978-0-578-21740-6
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August 17, 2020 YTD Cart Production = 657 
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CALL TO ALL MO 
STATEWORKERS: 
Our mobility mission is an approved charity for the MSECC 
(MO State Employees Charitable Campaign). Employees 
or retirees can pick charities and give thru their paychecks 
or pension checks. Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia 
has been a part of the fall campaign since 2008; our number 
is 9009. 2019 fall pledges are sponsoring 9 carts this year. 
Please help us spread the word to your friends and families 
that work for the state of MO and ask them give mobility 
thru MSECC 9009.



Mobility Cart Donation Slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296                                                    573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

Contact Us
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia, MO 65201-8296    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

Gifts Given Last Quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to good 
use building and shipping mobility to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665
9009

Gifts Given In Memory:
•	 William Appelgate by Mary Tibbs

•	 James Edward Ballenger by Ray & Linda McKenzie

•	 Bob Battern by Doris Battern

•	 William Boyd by Rachel Lee

•	 Irene Dugger and Lorraine Hilgedick by Ellen Dugger

•	 Peggy Jean Endley by V. Paul & Kim Ratcliffe

•	 Howard Fox by Shirley Ryan

•	 Ichiro by Sandy Matsuda 

•	 Herschel Lichtenberby by Tom & Patty Derks by First United 
Methodist Presbyterian Church

•	 John Maynard by James Powell, Johnny & Jetta McMinn, Barbara 
& Larry Petty

•	 Dennis McGarity by Richard & Marilyn Sherman

•	 Randy Meuir by Alma Meuir

•	 Janet Newberg by Linda Watkins

Gifts Given In Honor:
•	 Pastor Woody Berry by Berry & Jo Azdell

•	 Dick Curry by Rebecca Curry

•	 Dad, Larry, and Dick by Barbara Wolf

•	 Harold Enslen by Donald Hatfield

•	 Bill Gortmaker’s welding by Mark Wegener

•	 Kathy & Andy Maynard by Kathy Perks

•	 Jeff Moran by Courtney Moran

•	 David Pittman by Paul Pevsner

•	 Shirlee Poore by Karla Poore-Malaney

•	 Betty Purkey by Betty Letzig

•	 Bob Ragland by Teddy Arthur

•	 Charles Roberts by Dorothy Watson

•	 Carol & Dale Sechler by Stephen Dolan & Lisa Sechler

•	 Melchior (Mel) Wagner, Jr. by Anne Wagner, Ronald & Barbara 
Ridenhour, Martha & Paul Metzler

•	 Paul and Robin Remington Wallace by PET Mobility Project 
Foundation, Inc.

•	 Walt and Norma Wilkening by Harold & Patsy Garner

•	 Lucy Zahler by Joe & Pat Powell

•	 MaKenzie, Lonnie, Nathaniel, and Ezekial Rogers by Barb & 
Gene DeKruif

•	 George Tatum by Minna Appleby

•	 June Vickery by Elsie Heller

•	 Jim Weisbrook by Chris Weisbrook

•	 Mel West by Stan Grebing, Roberto & Lilliam Perez, Gene & 
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•	 The West Family by Martin West

•	 Mel & Barbara West 75th anniversary by Harrold & Nancy 
Ankeney, Elizabeth Cannon, Alaine Jones, Rich & Carol Oliver, 
Robert & Carol Cannon
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Volunteer Highlight
Larry Hills 
We want to pay tribute to all our volunteers over our 26 years of mission.  They 
have been a dedicated team.  Occasionally we are saddened as one passes.  We put 
their name, city and state on a memorial plaque in our building.

Larry Hills recently passed.  He was the missionary in Africa that asked our 
founder, Mel West, for ‘one’ more thing back in 1994.  That became the Mobility 
Cart to which over 85,000 have been produced worldwide so far - over 26,000 in 
Columbia alone.  

Bob Battern worked assembling carts, making parts, and finally assembled 
shelving units.  He was awarded the 10 year volunteer plague in April 2018.  Soon 
after that he moved to IA.   He passed this year and his son sent this message to 
our Executive Director:

“Gary, I wanted to share with you my dad’s passing.   He had been battling cancer for about a year.  Mobility Worldwide 
MO – Columbia was such a big part of dad’s life during his years in Columbia.  He always took a great deal of pride in 
what you were accomplishing.  Please share this with dad’s friends there, he really missed them the past couple of years and 
often talked about wanting to come back to Columbia to see them.  Grace and Peace, John Battern”

“No one ever made a greater mistake 
than he who did nothing because he 
could only do a little.”

Edmund Burke

August 8 Instructor Harold Bossaller has the welding room ready for 
training as you can see in the attached photos.  There has been several 
volunteers wanting to learn how to weld and he is ready next week to 
train those…. I am shipping all pull carts to Hospital Sisters Mission in 
Springfield, IL…. 

I have requested a container to load out in the next couple of weeks 
to Kenya.  That will lower the inventory significantly before we get 
the influx of 58 carts from the Craft Beer and Carts (Rotaract Club 
fundraiser).  So after August 30 in addition to any carts built, we will 
have 58 carts to break down and box during September.  That will 
quickly fill another container for Kenya.  

August 13 Today on Thursday 
we boxed up 22 carts, good 

representation of all 3 styles…. The 
warehouse is storing all the supplies at about 
max acquisition.  We just got 6 months 
of tires and one year of L brackets from 
Hubbell Power Systems.  So we can store it 
all well with some empty spaces.

August 24 Last week our Board suggested in 
an air of safety and healthiness to cancel this 
year’s Aug 30 Craft Beer and Carts as well as 
the Open House on September 17…. 

Regarding the Open House:    Instead watch 
for the Facebook Live Tour and Interviews 
conducted that day around the shop.  You 
will get a tour hosted by Monica Pitts and 
MayeCreate Design. 

Thursday, September 17 @ Noon    
https://www.facebook.com/giftofmobility/events

In closing, this has been an amazing year between construction, packing & moving, and working with extra safety during 
the coronavirus.  We want to again thank the two major benefactor families who made the land purchase and building 
possible.  THANK YOU to the Wall Family and the Sauer Family.  And thanks to all of you that have supported us over 
the years in various ways that led us to this moment after 26 years.  It’s a new chapter.  We look forward to increasing 
production and shipping more Mobility Carts to those persons with leg handicaps around the world.

Board of Trustees and Staff

Organizing and Producing (Continued)

Mel test drives cart in the Assembly Room.

First ever in house welding shop.
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COLLECT FEDEX FREIGHT ECONOMYMarastar Net 30 Days
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4709727643
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01-5609481-5621586

PET COLUMBIA, MO
1908 HERIFORD ROAD
COLUMBIA MO 65202

PET MISSOURI COLUMBIA INC.
1908 HERIFORD ROAD
COLUMBIA MO 65202

744 13,645.68 13,645.68

1 144 144 34047P KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8 EA 21.6300 3,114.72

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB

COO: China

2 384 384 00055-PET KNOBBY FF 4.80/4.00-8LP EA 18.3400 7,042.56

3 CENTERED, 5/8 PEER BEARINGS

COO: China

3 72 72 01041P SMALL TURF FF 4.00-6LP EA 16.1500 1,162.80

6 C W/SPROCKET, 5/8" PEER BB

COO: China

4 144 144 01044P SMALL TURF FF 4.00-6LP EA 16.1500 2,325.60

3 CENTERED, 5/8 PBB

COO: China

           PACK SLIP # 10652226

PO BOX 732997
DALLAS TX 75373-2997

Your donations paid for 744 
mounted tires for $13,646.  
THANK YOU

 “When you do good things, and do them well, and let 
people know about it, good people want to help.”

Mel West

Our founder’s book of 
stories is still available 
for $20 with all 
proceeds going to build 
& ship more carts.  Or 
mail your check for 
$25 with postage and 
note ‘Mel’s book’ in 
the memo line.

One Damned 
Good Horse
s t o r i e s ,  w i t ,  a n d  w i s d o m

 

By Mel West

Mel West’s story, or part of it, is told in the pages of this book. With well over 1000 
Facebook posts and many other writings, this book has only a fraction of his wisdom. 
And he continues to add daily to that volume. His full life includes dairy farming, US 
Marine Corps service during World War II, seminary training and Methodist ministry, 
the Office of Creative Ministries in Columbia MO, volunteer work and member of the 
Board of Directors for Habitat for Humanity and Heifer Project, work with Rainbow 
Network and Alfalit, and many others. At a time of life when most of us would be in 
full retirement, Mel founded the PET Project in 1994, which later became Mobility 
Worldwide, that as of early 2019, has produced more than 75,000 hand-operated, three-
wheeled carts that are given to leg-handicapped people in more than 100 developing 
countries around the world. Those people are lifted off the ground upon which they 
have been crawling to a life of hope and dignity.

Jeffrey Moran, after a life in academics during which he taught biology, did laboratory 
research on snake and spider venoms, and worked as a science editor, has been a 
volunteer at the Columbia MO Mobility Worldwide shop since 2010. He has 
participated in several trips to Guatemala and Kenya to distribute mobility carts to 
leghandicapped and has seen first-hand the dramatic changes in the lives of the cart 
recipients who get this gift of mobility. He has written several diverse books, from 
Far, Far Off Broadway: Outdoor Dramas of the Midwest to Thermodynamics. He has 
written more than 200 songs, mostly about scientific topics, which he has performed 
at venues from Cooper’s Landing on the Missouri River near Columbia MO to the 
Smithsonian in Washington DC.

“These witty, wise, and often moving stories represent a remarkable life. Mel West 
possesses the true storyteller’s gift for drawing in the reader with vivid imagery while, 
incidentally, capturing the heart. The happy reader will discover in these pages bite-
sized vignettes of compassion, service, love, humanity, and faith. It is a book you will 
want to return to again and again, especially when you feel in need of hope; this book 
delivers it in spades.” 

–Rev. Patricia Adams Farmer, author of Embracing a Beautiful God

9 780578 217406

90000>
ISBN 978-0-578-21740-6
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August 17, 2020 YTD Cart Production = 657 
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CALL TO ALL MO 
STATEWORKERS: 
Our mobility mission is an approved charity for the MSECC 
(MO State Employees Charitable Campaign). Employees 
or retirees can pick charities and give thru their paychecks 
or pension checks. Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia 
has been a part of the fall campaign since 2008; our number 
is 9009. 2019 fall pledges are sponsoring 9 carts this year. 
Please help us spread the word to your friends and families 
that work for the state of MO and ask them give mobility 
thru MSECC 9009.
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Give the Gift of Mobility, 
Dignity, and Opportunity

Maker of the MOBILITY CART since 1994.

Our mission: Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia’s mission is to provide appropriate mobility 
for all of God’s children in need. We seek to provide mobility first for those in greatest need and 

with the least resources in poor or underdeveloped countries.

MO – Columbia

®

MO – Columbia

®

Packed, Moved, 
Unpacked, Organizing 
and Producing

In July, we moved the shop truckload by 
truckload. Whew!
Dozens of volunteers worked as teams on each end of the 
move to load and unload multiple semis.  Dell Epperson, 
board Trustee & building committee, led the team at the old 
shop on Heriford Rd.  The old building was left bare.

Dennis Canote, board Trustee & building committee, led the team at 
the new shop on E Meyer Industrial Drive.  It was hot and tiring work 
in July.   Unloading boxes and organizing ensued over many days and 
weeks.  The office and conference rooms of the new site was the last 
to be completed and have furniture to move into.  So the office move 
happened separately.  The shop is in Mobility Cart production, but the 
office is still in process.

At the end of July, Jim Wall, board Trustee, and Mel West, our founder, 
did the first ceremonial first cart build.  

These are some excerpts of emails Gary sent to volunteers to give you a 
feel of recent activity.

July 29 Yes we are building carts again.  I hope to see my assembly teams 
soon…. AND WE ALL WEAR MASKS. 

August 4 We are building 15-25 carts a week - all three styles.  Right now to 
keep social distancing practiced as much as possible we are packing twice a 
week.  So today we boxed 12 and again on Thursday we will box whatever we 
make in 3 days of working…. New volunteers toured today so the word is out, 
we still are a great place to work.

(continued on next page)

Philanthropy Award

Mel & Barbara were awarded the 2019 Outstanding Spirit of 
Philanthropy Award last fall by the AFP, Central MO Chapter.  They 
were nominated by The Community Foundation of Central MO.

4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296
United States of America

Heriford warehouse cleared out.

New building in operation.
Location: 4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia MO

Jim Wall & Mel West build ceremonial 1st cart.

83 Year Old 
Francisco Gets Help

Good afternoon, all. 
Attached are pictures of Francisco.  He’s 83 years old and 
has been struggling with his mobility due to severe arthritis.  
Francisco recently came to our office in Ciudad Sandino and 
was supplied with a Mobility Cart, which he is thrilled to have.  
He said it was a miracle to find this new transportation and he 
is very happy and thankful for the support. 

Thanks for all you do to make the world a better place. 

Megan Herrera
Executive Director
Rainbow Network

(headquartered in MO and operates in Nicaragua)

Severe arthritis was causing difficulties.

What Is National Philanthropy 
Day?
It is a special day set aside on the fifteenth of 

November. In 1986 President Reagan signed 

the official NPD proclamation. NPD celebrates 

the  endless daily contributions individuals and 

organizations across the world make to countless 

causes and missions.

Mel and Barbara West - December 2018

Remembering our Promises
(Located on our website under “About”)

We promise to never sell or share our donor list. All your information will be strictly confidential.

“If you want to make others 
happy, practice compassion. 
If you want to be happy, 
practice compassion”

Dalai Lama

Your new shop 
building is located at:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296

Match highlight:
Mid-Summer $20,000 Match Offer!
We are blessed again to have an opportunity to have your gift doubled up to $20,000 this summer.  67 Mobility Carts 
could magically become 134 carts with your gifts.  Our production shop is set up at the new location and in full swing 
with your help.

mobility cart DoNatioN slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

coNtact us
1908 Heriford Road, Columbia, MO 65202    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

• Lester L. Chrisman by Paul & Mary Cross

• Aileen Garvin’s mother by Kathy & Andy 
Maynard

• Gilbert C. Felling by Mark Felling

• Marilyn Menges by Kara Hawthorne, 
Phyllis Pamela Wark, Sharon Mingucci, 
Sandra Givens, and Alberta Campbell

• Martha Philippi by Kathy Perks

• Gerald Arthur by Amanda Polson

• Maple Grove UMC by Dick and Mary Ann 
Brasher

• Mel West by Shirley & Paul Baer

• Mel & Barbara West by the Rotary South 
Club members totaling $6,100.  (Fam-
ily gifts will be recorded & posted in the 
next issue.)

• The West Family by Martin West

your Gifts GiveN iN memory:your Gifts GiveN iN hoNor:

Gifts GiveN last quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to 
good use building and shipping mobility to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665

9009

• Merle Robinson by Marylou Robinson

• Olin West by Ken & Lila Roller

• Ruth & Art Witt by Richard Baumann, 
Judith Witt-Croswhite
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Oct 31, 2018 Cart Production = 1,535

367

174

994

0 200 400 600 800 1000 1200

Large

Small

Pull

built iN 2018
1535

voluNteer spotliGht
casteels share missioNs with their 
GraNDchilDreN

Kathy & John Casteel asked for a tour of  our shop.  Their idea is to 
expose their grandchildren to a mission and then fundraise for it over 
the summer.  This year they picked Mobility Carts.   Thank you for 
helping us to operate a shop and share it.

“Hi Gary, Thank you again for giving our 
grandchildren a tour of  the Columbia branch of  
Mobility Worldwide.  It was a great experience.   Please 
feel free to show them to the men that helped the kids 
assemble the cart.  Kathy Casteel  6/2018”

“maN is most 
uNiquely humaN wheN 
he turNs obstacles 
iNto opportuNities”

- eric hoffer

Director’s columN oN voluNteers
25th aNNiversary comiNG 2019
Our number one Promise is to keep you our donor informed about our news.   We are on track to build 35 carts per 
week in 2018, translates into 1,820 mobile persons with a breath of  freedom from living on the ground.   Thank you for 
creating a successful year for our non-profit.  What does 2019 bring?

Our 25th anniversary will bring a goal of  building 50 carts per week.  To build that many we will need storage space.   A 
new building project is being studied by our Board to add significant space available to store more, build more and 
continue to support the sewing project and The Container 
Project for Nicaragua and Rainbow Network.

At $300.00 each, the budget says we need weekly income of  
$15,000.  Here is how you can help.   November 27 is Giving 
Tuesday, a day to support your favorite non-profit.  December 
brings COMOGIVES.  All gifts on Giving Tuesday and 
throughout December are directed to our mission of  lifting 
up one more person.  Go to www.comogives.com and take 
the pledge for this season.  Consider doing some peer to peer 
fundraising through CoMoGives’ campaign.

Come and volunteer at the shop.  Notice in this photo that we 
have support by Black and Gold.  Two Mizzou wrestlers (on cart 
and with sign) Taylor Watkins and Dylan Wisman provided the 
lifting power to load 196 cart boxes for Kenya.  Often volunteers 
need community service hours.  Our seniors need to feel 
worthiness in retirement.   The Rock Bridge HS National Honor 
Society is bringing 5-10 members each month during this school 
year.  Your help is needed too.

25 years of  life changing events are ending; will you be part of  
the next 25 years?

Mizzou wrestlers help load a shipment.

GiviNG from your ira the requireD 
miNimum DoNatioN (rmD)
Retirees can give up to $100,000 to charity tax-free from an IRA, 403b or 401k and have it count as their required 
minimum distribution for the year. 

As you know, if  you are over age 70½, the government requires you to take out a minimum distribution before the end 
of  the year.  If  you want to give some of  that money to a charity, like Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia, you can 
now make a tax-free transfer from your IRA, 403b or 401k and keep the distribution out of  your taxable income.  That 
could ensure that most or all of  your Social Security benefits remain tax free and also help you avoid the Medicare high-
income surcharge.  Here are some common questions and answers. 

Can I give my RMD to charity now, or do I have to wait until December like I have in the past?

You can give your RMD to charity anytime during the year. 

Can I withdraw the money from my IRA and then write a check to charity, or do I need to transfer the money 
directly?

               IRA $$$ =
The tax-free transfer won’t count if  you withdraw the money from the IRA first and then make a contribution to the 
charity. You need to transfer the money directly from the IRA to the charity for it to count as the tax-free transfer.  Ask 
your IRA, 403b or 401k administrator for assistance or call the MW office about making a direct transfer.  If  you have 
check-writing privileges for your IRA, you can write a check directly to Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia.   

Note: Be sure to contact your tax advisor for your specific situation.

richarD Gets to school iN keNya
(check out this Newly posteD story oN the viDeos paGe of our website.)
From Partners for Care: “Richard is an 18-year-old class eight 
student at St. Francis Rehabilitation Project in Malindi, Kilifi 
County.  Partners for Care gifted Richard with a Mobility Cart 
which he uses to go to school.  Thanks to Mobility Worldwide”

“philaNthropy is commeNDable, but 
it must Not cause the philaNthropist 
to overlook the circumstaNces 
of ecoNomic iNjustice which make 
philaNthropy Necessary”

- martiN luther kiNG
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MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877
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$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________
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feel free to show them to the men that helped the kids 
assemble the cart.  Kathy Casteel  6/2018”

“maN is most 
uNiquely humaN wheN 
he turNs obstacles 
iNto opportuNities”

- eric hoffer

Director’s columN oN voluNteers
25th aNNiversary comiNG 2019
Our number one Promise is to keep you our donor informed about our news.   We are on track to build 35 carts per 
week in 2018, translates into 1,820 mobile persons with a breath of  freedom from living on the ground.   Thank you for 
creating a successful year for our non-profit.  What does 2019 bring?

Our 25th anniversary will bring a goal of  building 50 carts per week.  To build that many we will need storage space.   A 
new building project is being studied by our Board to add significant space available to store more, build more and 
continue to support the sewing project and The Container 
Project for Nicaragua and Rainbow Network.

At $300.00 each, the budget says we need weekly income of  
$15,000.  Here is how you can help.   November 27 is Giving 
Tuesday, a day to support your favorite non-profit.  December 
brings COMOGIVES.  All gifts on Giving Tuesday and 
throughout December are directed to our mission of  lifting 
up one more person.  Go to www.comogives.com and take 
the pledge for this season.  Consider doing some peer to peer 
fundraising through CoMoGives’ campaign.

Come and volunteer at the shop.  Notice in this photo that we 
have support by Black and Gold.  Two Mizzou wrestlers (on cart 
and with sign) Taylor Watkins and Dylan Wisman provided the 
lifting power to load 196 cart boxes for Kenya.  Often volunteers 
need community service hours.  Our seniors need to feel 
worthiness in retirement.   The Rock Bridge HS National Honor 
Society is bringing 5-10 members each month during this school 
year.  Your help is needed too.

25 years of  life changing events are ending; will you be part of  
the next 25 years?

Mizzou wrestlers help load a shipment.

GiviNG from your ira the requireD 
miNimum DoNatioN (rmD)
Retirees can give up to $100,000 to charity tax-free from an IRA, 403b or 401k and have it count as their required 
minimum distribution for the year. 

As you know, if  you are over age 70½, the government requires you to take out a minimum distribution before the end 
of  the year.  If  you want to give some of  that money to a charity, like Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia, you can 
now make a tax-free transfer from your IRA, 403b or 401k and keep the distribution out of  your taxable income.  That 
could ensure that most or all of  your Social Security benefits remain tax free and also help you avoid the Medicare high-
income surcharge.  Here are some common questions and answers. 

Can I give my RMD to charity now, or do I have to wait until December like I have in the past?

You can give your RMD to charity anytime during the year. 

Can I withdraw the money from my IRA and then write a check to charity, or do I need to transfer the money 
directly?

               IRA $$$ =
The tax-free transfer won’t count if  you withdraw the money from the IRA first and then make a contribution to the 
charity. You need to transfer the money directly from the IRA to the charity for it to count as the tax-free transfer.  Ask 
your IRA, 403b or 401k administrator for assistance or call the MW office about making a direct transfer.  If  you have 
check-writing privileges for your IRA, you can write a check directly to Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia.   

Note: Be sure to contact your tax advisor for your specific situation.

richarD Gets to school iN keNya
(check out this Newly posteD story oN the viDeos paGe of our website.)
From Partners for Care: “Richard is an 18-year-old class eight 
student at St. Francis Rehabilitation Project in Malindi, Kilifi 
County.  Partners for Care gifted Richard with a Mobility Cart 
which he uses to go to school.  Thanks to Mobility Worldwide”

“philaNthropy is commeNDable, but 
it must Not cause the philaNthropist 
to overlook the circumstaNces 
of ecoNomic iNjustice which make 
philaNthropy Necessary”

- martiN luther kiNG

mobility cart DoNatioN slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

coNtact us
1908 Heriford Road, Columbia, MO 65202    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

• Lester L. Chrisman by Paul & Mary Cross

• Aileen Garvin’s mother by Kathy & Andy 
Maynard

• Gilbert C. Felling by Mark Felling

• Marilyn Menges by Kara Hawthorne, 
Phyllis Pamela Wark, Sharon Mingucci, 
Sandra Givens, and Alberta Campbell

• Martha Philippi by Kathy Perks

• Gerald Arthur by Amanda Polson

• Maple Grove UMC by Dick and Mary Ann 
Brasher

• Mel West by Shirley & Paul Baer

• Mel & Barbara West by the Rotary South 
Club members totaling $6,100.  (Fam-
ily gifts will be recorded & posted in the 
next issue.)

• The West Family by Martin West

your Gifts GiveN iN memory:your Gifts GiveN iN hoNor:

Gifts GiveN last quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to 
good use building and shipping mobility to others in need.
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• Merle Robinson by Marylou Robinson

• Olin West by Ken & Lila Roller

• Ruth & Art Witt by Richard Baumann, 
Judith Witt-Croswhite
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Give the Gift of Mobility, 
Dignity, and Opportunity

Maker of the MOBILITY CART since 1994.

Our mission: Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia’s mission is to provide appropriate mobility 
for all of God’s children in need. We seek to provide mobility first for those in greatest need and 

with the least resources in poor or underdeveloped countries.

MO – Columbia

®

MO – Columbia

®

Packed, Moved, 
Unpacked, Organizing 
and Producing

In July, we moved the shop truckload by 
truckload. Whew!
Dozens of volunteers worked as teams on each end of the 
move to load and unload multiple semis.  Dell Epperson, 
board Trustee & building committee, led the team at the old 
shop on Heriford Rd.  The old building was left bare.

Dennis Canote, board Trustee & building committee, led the team at 
the new shop on E Meyer Industrial Drive.  It was hot and tiring work 
in July.   Unloading boxes and organizing ensued over many days and 
weeks.  The office and conference rooms of the new site was the last 
to be completed and have furniture to move into.  So the office move 
happened separately.  The shop is in Mobility Cart production, but the 
office is still in process.

At the end of July, Jim Wall, board Trustee, and Mel West, our founder, 
did the first ceremonial first cart build.  

These are some excerpts of emails Gary sent to volunteers to give you a 
feel of recent activity.

July 29 Yes we are building carts again.  I hope to see my assembly teams 
soon…. AND WE ALL WEAR MASKS. 

August 4 We are building 15-25 carts a week - all three styles.  Right now to 
keep social distancing practiced as much as possible we are packing twice a 
week.  So today we boxed 12 and again on Thursday we will box whatever we 
make in 3 days of working…. New volunteers toured today so the word is out, 
we still are a great place to work.

(continued on next page)

Philanthropy Award

Mel & Barbara were awarded the 2019 Outstanding Spirit of 
Philanthropy Award last fall by the AFP, Central MO Chapter.  They 
were nominated by The Community Foundation of Central MO.

4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296
United States of America

Heriford warehouse cleared out.

New building in operation.
Location: 4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr, Columbia MO

Jim Wall & Mel West build ceremonial 1st cart.

83 Year Old 
Francisco Gets Help

Good afternoon, all. 
Attached are pictures of Francisco.  He’s 83 years old and 
has been struggling with his mobility due to severe arthritis.  
Francisco recently came to our office in Ciudad Sandino and 
was supplied with a Mobility Cart, which he is thrilled to have.  
He said it was a miracle to find this new transportation and he 
is very happy and thankful for the support. 

Thanks for all you do to make the world a better place. 

Megan Herrera
Executive Director
Rainbow Network

(headquartered in MO and operates in Nicaragua)

Severe arthritis was causing difficulties.

What Is National Philanthropy 
Day?
It is a special day set aside on the fifteenth of 

November. In 1986 President Reagan signed 

the official NPD proclamation. NPD celebrates 

the  endless daily contributions individuals and 

organizations across the world make to countless 

causes and missions.

Mel and Barbara West - December 2018

Remembering our Promises
(Located on our website under “About”)

We promise to never sell or share our donor list. All your information will be strictly confidential.

“If you want to make others 
happy, practice compassion. 
If you want to be happy, 
practice compassion”

Dalai Lama

Your new shop 
building is located at:
4825 E Meyer Industrial Dr
Columbia, MO 65201-8296

Match highlight:
Mid-Summer $20,000 Match Offer!
We are blessed again to have an opportunity to have your gift doubled up to $20,000 this summer.  67 Mobility Carts 
could magically become 134 carts with your gifts.  Our production shop is set up at the new location and in full swing 
with your help.

mobility cart DoNatioN slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

coNtact us
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Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org
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$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

coNtact us
1908 Heriford Road, Columbia, MO 65202    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

• Lester L. Chrisman by Paul & Mary Cross

• Aileen Garvin’s mother by Kathy & Andy 
Maynard

• Gilbert C. Felling by Mark Felling

• Marilyn Menges by Kara Hawthorne, 
Phyllis Pamela Wark, Sharon Mingucci, 
Sandra Givens, and Alberta Campbell

• Martha Philippi by Kathy Perks

• Gerald Arthur by Amanda Polson

• Maple Grove UMC by Dick and Mary Ann 
Brasher

• Mel West by Shirley & Paul Baer

• Mel & Barbara West by the Rotary South 
Club members totaling $6,100.  (Fam-
ily gifts will be recorded & posted in the 
next issue.)

• The West Family by Martin West

your Gifts GiveN iN memory:your Gifts GiveN iN hoNor:

Gifts GiveN last quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to 
good use building and shipping mobility to others in need.
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• Merle Robinson by Marylou Robinson

• Olin West by Ken & Lila Roller

• Ruth & Art Witt by Richard Baumann, 
Judith Witt-Croswhite
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Oct 31, 2018 Cart Production = 1,535
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voluNteer spotliGht
casteels share missioNs with their 
GraNDchilDreN

Kathy & John Casteel asked for a tour of  our shop.  Their idea is to 
expose their grandchildren to a mission and then fundraise for it over 
the summer.  This year they picked Mobility Carts.   Thank you for 
helping us to operate a shop and share it.

“Hi Gary, Thank you again for giving our 
grandchildren a tour of  the Columbia branch of  
Mobility Worldwide.  It was a great experience.   Please 
feel free to show them to the men that helped the kids 
assemble the cart.  Kathy Casteel  6/2018”

“maN is most 
uNiquely humaN wheN 
he turNs obstacles 
iNto opportuNities”

- eric hoffer

Director’s columN oN voluNteers
25th aNNiversary comiNG 2019
Our number one Promise is to keep you our donor informed about our news.   We are on track to build 35 carts per 
week in 2018, translates into 1,820 mobile persons with a breath of  freedom from living on the ground.   Thank you for 
creating a successful year for our non-profit.  What does 2019 bring?

Our 25th anniversary will bring a goal of  building 50 carts per week.  To build that many we will need storage space.   A 
new building project is being studied by our Board to add significant space available to store more, build more and 
continue to support the sewing project and The Container 
Project for Nicaragua and Rainbow Network.

At $300.00 each, the budget says we need weekly income of  
$15,000.  Here is how you can help.   November 27 is Giving 
Tuesday, a day to support your favorite non-profit.  December 
brings COMOGIVES.  All gifts on Giving Tuesday and 
throughout December are directed to our mission of  lifting 
up one more person.  Go to www.comogives.com and take 
the pledge for this season.  Consider doing some peer to peer 
fundraising through CoMoGives’ campaign.

Come and volunteer at the shop.  Notice in this photo that we 
have support by Black and Gold.  Two Mizzou wrestlers (on cart 
and with sign) Taylor Watkins and Dylan Wisman provided the 
lifting power to load 196 cart boxes for Kenya.  Often volunteers 
need community service hours.  Our seniors need to feel 
worthiness in retirement.   The Rock Bridge HS National Honor 
Society is bringing 5-10 members each month during this school 
year.  Your help is needed too.

25 years of  life changing events are ending; will you be part of  
the next 25 years?

Mizzou wrestlers help load a shipment.

GiviNG from your ira the requireD 
miNimum DoNatioN (rmD)
Retirees can give up to $100,000 to charity tax-free from an IRA, 403b or 401k and have it count as their required 
minimum distribution for the year. 

As you know, if  you are over age 70½, the government requires you to take out a minimum distribution before the end 
of  the year.  If  you want to give some of  that money to a charity, like Mobility Worldwide MO-Columbia, you can 
now make a tax-free transfer from your IRA, 403b or 401k and keep the distribution out of  your taxable income.  That 
could ensure that most or all of  your Social Security benefits remain tax free and also help you avoid the Medicare high-
income surcharge.  Here are some common questions and answers. 

Can I give my RMD to charity now, or do I have to wait until December like I have in the past?

You can give your RMD to charity anytime during the year. 

Can I withdraw the money from my IRA and then write a check to charity, or do I need to transfer the money 
directly?

               IRA $$$ =
The tax-free transfer won’t count if  you withdraw the money from the IRA first and then make a contribution to the 
charity. You need to transfer the money directly from the IRA to the charity for it to count as the tax-free transfer.  Ask 
your IRA, 403b or 401k administrator for assistance or call the MW office about making a direct transfer.  If  you have 
check-writing privileges for your IRA, you can write a check directly to Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia.   

Note: Be sure to contact your tax advisor for your specific situation.

richarD Gets to school iN keNya
(check out this Newly posteD story oN the viDeos paGe of our website.)
From Partners for Care: “Richard is an 18-year-old class eight 
student at St. Francis Rehabilitation Project in Malindi, Kilifi 
County.  Partners for Care gifted Richard with a Mobility Cart 
which he uses to go to school.  Thanks to Mobility Worldwide”

“philaNthropy is commeNDable, but 
it must Not cause the philaNthropist 
to overlook the circumstaNces 
of ecoNomic iNjustice which make 
philaNthropy Necessary”

- martiN luther kiNG
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